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BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT
BZ5 5TH STREET. ROOM 1 1 1

EUREKA, CALIFORNIA 95SD1 PHONE: (707) 445-7266

June 6, 2017

Mr. Douglas Bosco, Chair
California State Coastal Conservancy
1515 Clay Street
Oakland, CA 94612

Dear Chair Bosco:

I am writing in support of the proposal by the Redwood Community Action Agency (RCAA) forthe
Martin Slough Enhancement Project. Martin Slough isa tributary to Elk River and Humboldt Bay on the
southern boundary of theCity of Eureka. This critical project will improve the fisheries, wetland, riparian.
and wildlife habitat within the Martin Slough watershed while also reducing flooding andeconomic
impacts to cattle producers and the City of Eureka's publicgolf course.

Fish monitoring in Martin Slough by the California Department of Fish and Wildlife has identified it to be-
highly productive habitat for Coho salmon, consistently having the highest total number of young-of-thc-
year Coho salmon with those Coho yearlings showing the highest growth rates ofallsites sampled around
Humboldt Bay. Martin Slough provides critical habitat, and the off-channel habitat that the project will
create isa key component in the life cycle ofjuvenile salmonids, especially theendangered Coho salmon.
The lowerreachesof Martin Sloughalso provideessential habitat for the endangered tidewatergoby as
well as numerous other marine species.

RCAA has been coordinating the development of an enhancement plan for Martin Slough and with
consulting engineers GHD, Michael Love & Associates, and SHN Consulting Engineers &Geologists has
developed 100% designs, a basis ofdesign report, a geotechnical study, and hydraulic modeling in
support of project designs. The project team implemented the first phase of the enhancement in2014 with
the replacement ofoutdated tide gates with a modern muled tide regulator. The project team secured $2.7
million in 2016 in competitive federal and stategrants to fund the implementation of a large portion of the
project and will have the permitting inplace to do this in August of 2017.

As Humboldt County's 1" District Supervisors, 1wholeheartedly support the efforts of RCAA and their
project partners at theState Coastal Conservancy in implementing the Martin Slough Enhancement
Project and encourage you toassist this community-based effort to improve fisheries habitat in an
important Humboldt Bay tributary.

Sincerely,

>hn, 1" District Supervisor

County of Humboldt

RB:kh
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